Alpha Chi Sigma Professional Chemistry Fraternity
Washington Professional Chapter

September 2004

Annual Shrimp Fest - Friday, September 10, 2004, 6:00 p.m.
Banockburn Clubhouse in Glen Echo - 6314 Bannockburn Drive, Bethesda, MD.

The suggested contribution to underwrite the cost of the event is $10/ brothers, $12/guests,
$5/students. Plates, cups, utensils, shrimp and sodas will be provided. Additional contributions of
food (e.g. side dishes, desserts) or drink are welcome. Please RSVP to Brother Eleanor Babco by
Wednesday, September 8 so we know how much shrimp and other supplies we need. Also, please let
her know what you will be bringing (ebabco@cox.net, 703-573-2887 or ebabco@cpst.org, 202-326-
7084). This is always a popular event. Why not call up a brother and invite him/her (and spouses,
guests)?

From the Beltway (1-495) exit at River Rd and go south towards D.C. Turn right at Wilson Lane
and go west until the stop sign at the T. Turn left one block on MacArthur Blvd., then turn left on
Bannockburn Drive. See below.

From D.C., head out on River Rd., turn left on Goldsboro Rd. to the end and turn right on
MacArthur Blvd. Go two blocks to Bannockburn Drive and turn right. See below.

Via Metro - At Bethesda Metro, take a Glen Echo Bus from Bethesda Metro Stop #29 to the end of
Goldsboro (where the bus turns around). Then, walk onto the bike path along MacArthur going
northwest, away from Glen Echo Park. Walk 2 blocks to Bannockburn Dr and turn right. See below.
From Bannockburn Dr: Drive/walk 2 blocks more where you will find the entrance to
Bannockburn Clubhouse on the left. (If you get to a stop sign, you have gone too far.)

If you need a ride, call us! We may be able arrange transportation!

Dues. Help support your local chapter! Alpha Chi Sigma is a 501¢3 organization, so donations may
be tax-deductible. Minimum suggested donation is $15. Please fill out the attached reminder, write
your checks to Alpha Chi Sigma Washington Professional Chapter, and bring it to the Shrimp Fest or
mail it to Treasurer Al Del Grosso (4513 Westbrook Lane, Kensington, MD 20895). Thank you!

Miscellaneous.

Do you have email? Or, has your email address changed? Please notify Bro. Diane Schmit of your
new or changed email address to receive your Alpha Chi Sigma news by email. Send email to
dschmit@alphachisigma.org.

Have you looked at the national fraternity web site lately? See www.alphachisigma.org. Lots of
relatively new features, including a message board and calendar for fraternity events.

Do you have ideas for furthering the objects of the fraternity? Do you have suggestions for what you
would like to see happen at meetings? Let us know!

1. To bind its members with a tie of true and lasting friendship.

2. To strive for the advancement of chemistry both as a science and as a profession.

3. To aid its members by every honorable means in the attainment of their ambitions as chemists
throughout their mortal lives.





